
October 6, 2011 

 
 Lisa Anthony, Director of the Health & Human Resource 

Department called the meeting to order at 6:05pm. 
 

  Members Present:  Lois Johnson,Yolanda Rubino 
Helen Winkel, Michael Vallone  

& Phyllis Zea  
  Members Absent:  Ruth Schwab & Eleanor Collins 

  
The September minutes were given to the members to read. Michael 

Vallone made a motion to accept the minutes.  Lois Johnson seconded 
the motion. The minutes were accepted. 

 
 The members were given the Health & Human Resource report 

for the month of September. Some discussion followed. 

 
 Michael Vallone reported the St. Vincent DePaul is still holding its 

own taking care of families in need and hopes to do so until at least 
Thanksgiving. The American Legion Post #974 is having a Turkey Trot 

on Saturday November 12, 2011. The cost is $15.00 per person, 
dinner will be served at 4:30pm. The Fall festival Parade went well. 

The Legion will be sponsoring a Christmas party again this year.  
 

 Ben White is doing a Eagle Scout project. He is collecting shoes 
for distribution to the needy.  Lois Johnson informed us that the 

Resurrection Church is collecting clothes for people that are in need.  
Remember if you know someone that needs small projects done 

around their house, Leyden Township has a handyman that you can 
call. The number is 847-455-8616 ask for Jamie. 

 

 The senior snowplowing program has to be approved by the 
Village trustees before it can start.    

 
 No report on the activities at the Senior Towers.  

 
A motion was made and secondedx to adjourn the meeting. Th 

meeting was adjourned at 7:05pm. 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
 

 
 

Helen Winkel 


